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1. Please introduce your position/employment (MD, HAP, patient, other) and years of practice of 

your profession: 

Deputy Head of Department (Early arthritis Clinic), Member of Scientific Board of National Institute 

 of Geriatrics, Rheumatology and Rehabilitation, Researcher involved mostly in problems of rare  

 diseases (Sjogren’s syndrome, Systemic sclerosis, Systemic Lupus erythematosus etc.) 

Specializations- internal medicine specialist, rheumatology  

28 years of clinical practice 

2. The objectives of the exchange visit were: 

Participations of every part of diagnostics and therapeutic process, out-patiens clinic consultations, 

participation with scientific meetings, analysis of methods of care for patients with rare diseases. 

 

3. Please describe the activities performed during your exchange visit: 

Whole visit was divided into 3 parts: clinical department (3 days, one day hospitalizations (3 days) and 

external consultations (out-patients clinic). 

I accompanied the doctors during their rounds in the ward, participated in the analysis of cases, selection 

of diagnostics tests and treatment. I was a participant in scientific meetings where difficult cases were 

presented ("Grand MAS"). As well as the diffiuclt problems  in immunological “dependent” diseases were 



 

 

presented during the lectureres of highest quality specialists during meetings which held in the Medical 

University (associated with activities of Clinic of Autoimmune Diseases). I got to know the system of 

external consultations, information (medical data) flow and methods of monitoring and treatment used in 

this centre. 

 

4. Please describe below what you have learned and which new information/novelties you got 

during the exchange visit:  

The first - the medical information flow system available in the hospital and state medical centers in 

Catalonia enables access to the patient's full medical documentation, which is very valuable and allows 

for proper inference, comparison and shortens time and saves unnecessary expenses for examinations. 

The flow of information between doctors (specialists) is one of the greatest benefits of such a system. 

The second - what was new to me: the separation between rare diseases (autoimmune diseases) and 

diseases with dominant joint involvement, such as rheumatoid arthritis and spondyloarthropathies. In 

Poland, a rheumatologist deals with both major topics in parallel as a specialist. Including 

autoinflammatory and genetic diseases in the analysis was new to me. In Poland, as a rule, a specialist 

in immunology/allergology/genetics is the main doctor for  such patients. 

The third - observation in practice of shifting the routine care of rare autoimmune and autoinflammatory 

diseases from hospital beds to outpatient care (including diagnostics) and one-day hospitalizations. 

 

5. Please describe below how you plan to implement what you have learned in your Healthcare 

provider/clinic/practice: 

As a beginning I started to improve the teaching system of our clinical doctors by extending the topics 

to rarer clinical and immunological situations. 

Streamlining the functioning of one-day stays. the financing system in Poland hinders deeper 

diagnostics in the field of outpatient clinics. 

Staying in touch with my colleagues in Barcelona is my goal to shere experience and knowledge.  

 
 

6. Would you visit in the future the same canter or another ERN centre for update/new topics? 

 

I would be happy to be able to compare my experience with another center dealing with similar problems 

in another place (country, but I will also be happy to return to Barcelona. I also invite my colleagues to 

our Institute in Warsaw. 

 

7. Would you recommend the Exchange Programme to your colleagues? If yes, why? 

I strongly recommend. 

It is a very good opportunity to compare the slightly different systems and methods of working.  

Of course, it is a great possibility to meet people (doctors) from different countries, make a friendship 

and research cooperation. 

Such trips are also a good language school and encourage further exchange of experiences.  


